
 

 
 

  Trade Remedies Authority 
North Gate House 
21-23 Valpy Street 
Reading 
Berkshire 
RG1 1AF 
 
 

 
[Address Redacted] 

 

14 June 2021 
 
Dear [Name redacted] 
 
Case: TD0001, response to request from UK Steel for an extension to the deadline to respond to the 
SEF 
 
Thank you for submitting the application form on 11 June 2021 requesting an 8-week 
extension to the deadline by which to comment on the TD0001 Statement of Essential Facts 
(SEF). 
 
Unfortunately, we are unable to provide this extension; 
 

 We are mindful of our requirement to have regard to the timeframe permitted by the 
WTO’s Anti-Dumping Agreement (ADA). Before concluding this transition review, we 
must consider submissions made concerning the SEF, draft our preliminary decision, 
and send it to the Secretary of State for consideration. Delaying the receipt of your 
submission until 8 August 2021 would impact on our ability to work within the 
timeframes set by the ADA. 
 

 You have sent the request for the extension on the day on which responses are due. 
Given the proximity of your request to the deadline we are unable to take measures 
needed to accommodate the extension within our case timeline. 
 

We will, however, provide a 7-hour extension to the deadline as requested in your email 
dated 14 June 2021. 
 
Thank you, 
 
[Name Redacted] 
Lead Investigator 
 


